Withington Parish Council
  Minutes

           
Meeting  held on Wednesday 8th July 2015 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, Alan Williams, Helen Thomas and Martin Timmis. Tom Taylor (Parish Clerk), and 9 members of the public
14/2015: Welcome:

Cllr. Heath welcomed everyone. He thanked Cllr. Stone for her work as Chairman of the Parish Council.
15/2015: Apologies:
Shropshire Councillor John Everall. Mathew Mead.
16/2015: Public Forum:
No issues raised.
17/2015: Declaration of Interest:

Cllr. Stone declared an interest in her planning appeal
18/2015: Approval of the Minutes of 1st and 23rd April 2015:
Resolved: To accept these as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
19/2015: Planning:
Shropshire Homes application – the only change has been an ecology report recommending refusal unless the great crested newts can be taken care of. The decision is due by tomorrow. (refused)
Bakehouse Yard – the appeal has been dismissed.

Extension to Old Post Office – A decision should have been made several weeks ago, but discussions have been taking place with the Hare and Hounds, and the plans have been amended and resubmitted.

A new application for listed building consent at Manor Farm Cottage for replacement sash windows – no objection.

Cllr. Stone left the room. The appeal against refusal of 2 houses at Sunnyfields – The PC has already made comments which will go to the inspector. The only comment not previously mentioned was concerning the poor road conditions, and it was agreed that Cllr. Heath would write further about this. The clerk also to find out if the result of the Bakehouse appeal would be made known to the inspector.

 20/2015: Finance:
Financial report has been submitted to the external auditor. The finances are also available for inspection.
All payments were approved.
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	WITHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	FINANCIAL STATEMENT

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	As at 8th July, 2015

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Parish Council/P3
	
	Village Green

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Brought Forward from 20/05/2015
	£2,154.12
	
	Brought Forward from 20/05/2015
	£2,938.12

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Receipts
	
	
	£73.84
	
	Receipts
	
	
	£253.89

	 
	VAT Refund
	£71.53
	 
	
	 
	Friends of the Green
	£198.00
	 

	 
	Interest
	
	£2.31
	 
	
	 
	Interest
	
	£0.99
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	VAT Refund from PC A/C
	£54.90
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments Approved - 20/05/15
	
	£248.50
	
	Payments Approved - 20/05/2015
	
	£0.00

	 
	Room Hire (23/04, 27/04, 20/05)
	£36.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	£0.00
	 

	 
	T. Taylor (Clerk's Salary)
	£170.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
	
	£42.50
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments made since 20/05/15 for approval
	 
	
	Payments made since 20/05/2015 for approval

	 
	Transfer VAT Refund to VG A/C
	£54.90
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	£0.00
	 

	 
	K. Maloney (Internal Audit)
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Balance Carried Forward to 08/07/2015
	£1,899.56
	
	Balance Carried Forward to 08/07/15
	£3,192.01

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments for approval - 08/07/2015
	 
	
	Payments for approval - 08/07/2015
	 

	 
	Room Hire (08/07)
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 
	
	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

	 
	CPRE Membership
	
	 
	
	 
	Lawn Mower Insurance
	
	 

	 
	Payroll Services
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


21/2015: Road Issues:
The clerk has written to Colin Blower, our road technician, but he is away for a prolonged period. This concerned the mud build up on the verges between Parks Farm and Rodington Heath, and possible blocking of gullies. He also mentioned the increasing deformity of Caernarvon Lane. 

A reflective marker on the Rodington Lane was reported missing, and breaking up of the road surface in Woodlands Close. The Clerk to bring these to attention as well.

22/2015: Website:

The Withington Website needs updating. It is not ‘user friendly’ for entering or deleting material. The clerk to discuss with Nick Williams and Lisa Grey possible ways forward.
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23/2015: Local Joint Committee:

Cllr. Thomas attended, and reported that they were proceeding with the existing Place Plan. Awaiting the Minutes. Samdev has been approved apart from some wording issues.

24/2015: Village Green Committee:
The Green is being well used, by footballers. It is also being used for car parking at events. Replacement dust for the footpaths is being priced, and should be laid soon. The mower is overheating, and needs repair. Use on private property and keeping a log to be discussed with Ron Lucas and at the next WVGC meeting. Drivers must be approved.
25/2015: Neighbourhood Watch:

The previous month’s police report shows that crime remains low, but there has been a slight increase in burglary. Doors and windows should be locked when unattended. At this time of year there are a lot of bikes and motor bikes around – people need to ‘think bike’ and ‘look twice’.
26/2015: Correspondence: 
None.
27/2015: Reports on Meetings:

Cllr. Stone reported on the emergency planning meeting she attended. This covered the national response to the Ebola crisis, and the rise in tuberculosis – a TB board for Stafford and Shropshire has been set up.

Shropshire Council has outsourced its public protection duties to its new I.P. and E. company which will sell services back to the council and businesses. These services include Environmental health, Licensing, Parking, Planning and building control, Environmental enforcement and Emergency Response.

An explanation into how the improved emergency response from Ambulance, Fire and Police services was working in practice. Each service can call in each other. There is a clear structure of command to enable more rapid response.  An example was given of a woman in the river rescued by the Fire Service, taken to hospital by the Ambulance service and the Police sorted the roads and traffic. The balance of command will vary from incident to incident.

It became clear that none of the Emergency Services had factored in a Parish Council response or assistance. A strong message was sent back to these services that they needed to tap into local knowledge especially with the increasing concentration of services and loss of their own local knowledge.

28/2015: Forthcoming Meetings:

The next LJC meeting – date not known. 
Withington Village Green Committee – 13th July.
29/2015: Dates of next Parish Council meetings:

2nd September, 11th November 2015 

Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman

2nd September 2015 
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